
First Presbyterian Church 
April 23, 2017                                                               10:30 a.m. 

Second Sunday of Easter 
Be reverent. This is the house of the Lord. Before the service, speak to God. During the 

service, let God speak to you. After the service, speak to one another. 
  

GATHERING AROUND THE WORD 
 

"The Spirit of God has made me, And the breath of the Almighty gives me life.”  Job 33:4 
 

 

  Prelude                                    
  Welcome and Church Life Notes 
*Passing of the Peace  

Leader: The peace of Christ be with you.  
People: And also with you. 

  Introit                                          "Halle, Halle, Halle" 
                                              

*Call to Worship                                                                       (read responsively) 

Leader: In your wisdom, O God, you call us here to worship you. 
People: We gather, alive to the Word of God. 
Leader: You call us to be fully alive with your life abundant, ready to listen and 

respond with heart, soul, strength, and mind. 
People: We listen, alive to the Word of God. 
Leader: You call us to be always watchful for your Word of wisdom, sometimes 

startling and unexpected, sometimes still and quiet, but always dwelling 
among us. 

People: We watch and wait for the Word of God. 

*Hymn                           “In The Bulb There Is a Flower”                            #250 

 Call to Confession 

 Prayer of Confession                                                                 (read in unison) 

Almighty God, you have raised Jesus from the grave and crowned 
him Lord of all. We confess that we have not bowed before him or 
acknowledged his rule in our lives. 
We have gone along with the way of the world and failed to give him 
glory. Forgive us and raise us from sin, that we may be your faithful 
people, obeying the commands of our Lord Jesus Christ, who rules 
the world and is head of the church, his body. Amen. 

 
 (A moment for silent personal prayer of confession) 

 

  Assurance of Pardon                               
 

 *Choral Response                             “The Gloria” 
Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Ghost! 

As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be! 
World without end!  Amen!  Amen! 

 Anthem                               "Lord I Believe in You"                                 by Young 

Chancel Choir 
 

PROCLAIMING THE WORD 
 

 Time for Small Disciples       “The Things We Can’t See”   

Karen Siekmann-Marshfield, CLP 

  (Children may leave for the Child Care Room following the children's message.)   
 

 Prayer for Illumination 
     

 Old Testament Reading (page 495 OT in the pew Bible)                                Psalm 16 

           Leader: This is the Word of the Lord. 

People: Thanks be to God. 
 

*Hymn                      “Breathe On Me, Breath of God”                              #286 
  

 New Testament Readings (page 115 NT in the pew Bible)                 John 20:19-31 

           Leader: This is the Word of the Lord. 

People: Thanks be to God. 
 

 Meditation               “Power of Breath”          Karen Siekmann-Marshfield, CLP 
 

RESPONDING TO THE WORD 
 

 

*Affirmation of Faith – The Apostles’ Creed – (Traditional version)        (read in unison)  
(Ushers gather in the narthex at this time.)                                                                       

 

I believe in God, the Father Almighty, Maker of heaven and earth, 
 

And in Jesus Christ his only Son our Lord; who was conceived by 
the Holy Ghost, born of the Virgin Mary, suffered under Pontius 
Pilate, was crucified, dead, and buried; he descended into hell; on 
the third day he rose again from the dead; he ascended into heaven, 
and sitteth on the right hand of God the Father Almighty; from 
thence he shall come to judge the quick and the dead. 
 

I believe in the Holy Ghost; the holy catholic church; the 
communion of saints; the forgiveness of sins; the resurrection of 
the body; and the life everlasting. Amen. 

  



Presentation of our Gifts & Offerings  
  

           Call to the Offering 
  Offertory         

  *Choral Response           “The Doxology”                                     # 606 

  *Prayer of Dedication                                                 (read in unison) 
We bring you these gifts, O God, from what we have first received 
from you. Use them, we pray, to enable the ministries of this church 
to flourish as we together serve our neighbors, both near and far 
away, by showing love and doing mercy. Amen. 

                            

 Words from the Session                                             Elder John Nealis 
 

 Sharing Joys and Concerns 
   

 Prayers of the People & The Lord’s Prayer  
 … “forgive us our debts as we forgive our debtors” 

 

*Parting Hymn                         “Be Thou My Vision”                                   #450 
   
                     

*Benediction 
                                                                  
 

*Choral Benediction           “Praise to God the Father”                             #605 
 

*Postlude                          
*You are invited to stand.  

 
 
 
 
Thought for today: "Think of the changes that would come if humans would 
suddenly stop and hear the Word of God.” (Tozer Devotional) 
 
 
 
 
 

Guest Pastor: Karen Siekmann-Marshfield, CLP 
Music Director/ Organist: Billy Meredith 
4 Clinton Street, Delhi, NY  13753 
e-mail: office@fpcdelhi.org   

 

Liturgist: Elder Nancy Althaus  
 Phone: (607) 746-2155 

Fax # (607) 746-2156 
Web Site: www.fpcdelhi.org 

 
 

The First Presbyterian Church 
Delhi, New York 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First Presbyterian Church actively exists as the living body of Christ, 
committed to growing in faithfulness to God, serving the whole human family 

and welcoming all people into God’s love.       
 (Our Mission Statement) 

 

 

 

 
 

http://www.fpcdelhi.org/


       
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

       

SUNDAY 
April 23 

9:30 am Sunday School (CE Wing) 
10:00 am Choir gathers (Sanctuary and Chapel) 

10:30 am Worship (Sanctuary)  
11:30 am Coffee Hour (FH) 
2:00 pm Girl Scout Troop Meeting (CR) 
4:00 pm Boy Scout Troop Meeting (FH) 

MONDAY 
April 24 

9:00 am Fitness Class (FH) 
10:00 am Monday Morning Bridge (BR) 
11:00 am Delaware Opportunities Senior Meals (CR) 
7:00 pm Music Worship and Sacraments Committee (Library) 

TUESDAY 
April 25 

11:00 am Delaware Opportunities Senior Meals (CR) 
4:30 pm Girl Scout Troop Meeting (CR) 
5:00 pm Weight Watchers (Chapel) 

WEDNESDAY 
April 26 

7:30 am SPARKS at Crossroads Café 
9:00 am Fitness Class (FH) 
11:00 am Delaware Opportunities Senior Meals (CR) 
4:30 pm A Pealing Sound (Chapel and Sanctuary) 
5:30 pm Brownie Troop Meeting (CR) 
5:45 pm Chancel Choir Rehearsal (Sanctuary) 

THURSDAY 
April 27 

11:00 am Delaware Opportunities Senior Meals (CR) 
6:30 pm Yoga for All (Chapel) 

FRIDAY 
April 28 

9:00 am – 2:00 pm The Kirk Thrift Shoppe is open! 
10:00 am Gentle Yoga (Chapel) 
11:00 am Delaware Opportunities Senior Meals (CR) 
6:00 pm – 9:00 pm Girl Scout Troop Event (FH) 

SATURDAY 
April 29 

10 am – 10 pm Relay for Life at Delaware Academy 
9:00 am – 2:00 pm The Kirk Thrift Shoppe is open! 
 

SUNDAY 
April 30 

9:30 am Sunday School (CE Wing) 
10:00 am Choir gathers (Sanctuary and Chapel) 

10:30 am Worship (Sanctuary)  
11:30 am Coffee Hour (FH) 

RR – Red Room; CR – Conference Room; FH – Fellowship Hall; BR – Blue Room 
 

 

 

The Upper Room Devotionals are available on the information racks in the narthex and 
outside the church office. If you wish to make a contribution to defray the cost, there is a 
wooden box in the Narthex or you may drop off contributions in the church office. 

First Presbyterian Ch urch  

of Delhi, New York  
Church Life: April 23, 2017 

 

 

I don’t blame Thomas; I probably wouldn’t have believed 
the other disciples either. Jesus, please bless me with faith 
to believe in you, even when I fail to see. 
 

On this second Sunday of Easter, we hear how doubt and 
belief are woven into faith for the disciples — and for us. 
Welcome to worship. 
 

We invite everyone to take a moment during the offertory to sign the Church Attendance 
Register. A special welcome is extended to all who are visiting with us this morning. We 
hope that your worship experience will be meaningful and enjoyable. If you are interested 
in learning more about First Presbyterian Church or becoming a member of this 
congregation, please speak with the Church Office or any Elder.  
 

The FLOWERS this morning are given in in loving memory of Connie Beall’s mother, Jody 
Conroe, by David and Nancy Althaus.  
 

COFFEE HOUR will be held today in the Fellowship Hall immediately following the Worship 
Service. EVERYONE is invited to this time of fellowship. Please join us this morning! 
  

Today we welcome Karen A. Marshfield, also known as Kit, to our pulpit. Karen writes, 
“Married to Wayne E. Marshfield going on sixteen years.  I have two daughters, Nicole and 
Amanda and one step-son, David and daughter-in-law that I adore, Stephanie.  I am Omi 
(Grandma) to five beautiful grand children ranging from 5 yrs. down to 7 weeks.  I work 
part-time as a Delaware County Legacy Corps program coordinator which is offered through 
Office for the Aging.  This is a free volunteer based respite program that is designed to afford 
caregivers a break from routine to do something for their self while giving them peace of 
mind that their loved one is being cared for. I own and operate Facts and Figures for over 
twenty years which serves small businesses in clerical support, payroll and NYS/Federal 
requirements, offers tax preparation and notary services.” 
Kit has been a lay preacher in our Presbytery for approximately twelve+ years and has 
completed additional training to serve communion and provide pastoral care.  
Kit is an Elder of the Hamden Presbyterian Church (HPC), Clerk of Session and Treasurer of 
the HPC as well as for the Central Delaware Trinity Covenant (West Delhi, DeLancey and 
Hamden).  She also serves on the Covenant Board and the SVP CoLp committee. We are 
thankful Kit is leading us in worship this morning.  



The TRUSTEES responsible for counting today are Steve McKeegan and Ed Goff. The 
Trustees responsible for counting on April 30 are Jackie Clark and Bruce Burr.  

The 2017 FLOWER AND COFFEE HOUR Sign-up posters are up in the Fellowship Hall. We 
are in need of people to help with Coffee Hour. Please sign up on the sheet in Fellowship 
Hall or see Janet Maxwell. Thank you for helping with this time of Fellowship! 

CHILDREN’S WORSHIP BAGS are available in the hospitality room on the shelves. Children 
are welcome to select a bag with items of their choosing to use during worship. CHILDREN’S 
BULLETINS are also available. The CHILD CARE ROOM will be available to parents today 
during the worship service. Child care is usually provided from after the children's sermon 
until the end of worship most Sundays. 

The CHILDREN'S SUNDAY SCHOOL at First Presbyterian is now an all ages class where 
students will use their imagination through LEGO© creations to experience their faith and 
the biblical story.  Join us each Sunday morning at 9:30 am and see God at work, brick by 
brick. If you are interested in helping to lead the class, contact the Christian Ed Committee 
for more information.   

Card Shower – Let us help Gloria Perkins celebrate her 90th Birthday on May 13 by 
sending her birthday wishes. Cards may be sent to: 

Gloria Perkins, 450 Mountaintop Drive, Apt. 111, Asheboro, NC, 27204 
 

The Kirk Thrift Shoppe celebrated Earth Day, Saturday, April 22nd with recycled everything 
including our shopping bags and packing materials. Actually we recycle every day we are 
open thanks to all your donations of Clean, Gently Used Clothing and Household Items. So 
please keep them coming. Remember if you have large Furniture to donate please take a 
picture of it and we will post on our Bulletin Board in the hallway just outside The Kirk door. 
We have sold several items that way already. Thank you! 
 

Mission Chicken BBQ – Friday, May 19 in the Tractor Supply Parking Lot 10:00 – sold out. 
 

**Newsletter Deadline** Newsletter articles are due in the office on Thursday, April 27 in 
order to be placed in the May - June Courier. If you are able to turn items in earlier, it is 
greatly appreciated.    
 

REMEMBER YOUR DONATION FOR THE FOOD BANK! 
SPECIAL NEEDS – CANNED SPAGHETTI SAUCE, PEANUT BUTTER, 

CEREAL, DRY OR CANNED SOUP, TUNA FISH  
 

 

Thoughts on Giving: “Jesus came and stood among them and said to them, ‘Peace be with 
you.’”  JOHN 20:19   Are you good at making people feel welcome? When you meet 
someone new, a new neighbor, a new work colleague, a new parishioner, do you make 
them feel at home? Many of us can probably do a much better job at this. When we make 
people feel welcome, we make them feel like they are included instead of being excluded. 
A simple “hello” and a smile goes a long way.  
Stewardship Prayer: That we help our congregation create a welcoming environment 
where people feel included and not excluded. 
 

The Per Capita amount for 2017 has been set at $36.60 per member. 
 

Attendance week of 4-16-17 111 
The amount needed each week  
The amount given week of 4-16-17  

$1,972.00          
$3,440.75 

The amount needed year-to-date 
The amount given YTD as of 4-16-17 
Fuel Fund given YTD as of 4-16-17 

Mission giving week of 4-16-17 
Mission giving YTD as of 4-16-17 

$31,552.00 
$36,873.24 
$2,200.20 

$35.00 
$1,417.98 

Apportionment Needed 2017 
Apportionment received YTD as of 4-16-17 

$6,734.40 
$1,706.56 

 

Dear Congregation of First Pres 
Session is pleased to share with you that the Reverend Doctor Lisa Ruth Mays, from 
Walton, will be joining us as Interim Pastor beginning May 1. She has been the pastor at 
Walton Presbyterian for the past 9 years and has felt the call to do interim work. We are 
blessed to have her. She is full of energy and the love of God. Once she gets here and 
settles in the office, we will begin the work of forming the PNC. The Mission Study has 
been completed and approved by Committee on Ministry so the first step for the PNC will 
be to fill out the Church Information Form. Things will move forward from there.  
Thank you all for your continued prayers and support throughout this process. Continue 
to pray that God will lead us forward and open our hearts to Him and to our future.  
 

In Service to Jesus 
Your Session 
 

Please mark your calendars for Sunday, May 21 immediately following worship. We will 
hold an Italian themed welcome dinner for Pastor Lisa. More details in the Courier and in 
upcoming Church Life sections. 


